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Dear John

CORRESPONDENCE FROM EDWARD SUMNER

We both received a copy of a letter sent by Ed Sumner to John Jenkins regarding fluid
management. | thought it would be helpful to outline some of the initiatives we are taking

forward.

We are organising a workshop for the early Autumn to raise awareness of the basics of fluid
management. We are relatively confident that the paediatric community has embraced the
essentials of good fluid management, however, this may not be the case with general surgical
staff in all of our hospitals. The workshop will therefore focus on those staff who require

greater training and awareness.

You will also be aware that the future shape of our hospitals as outlined in ‘Developing Better
Services” will lead to a more specialised approach to the care of critically ill children. We are
also looking at some of the learning points from the Hospital at Night’ pilot projects in England.
This will influence the range of services, and the professional skills, available at an acute

hospital site on a 24 hour basis. This work will be taken forward urgently.

A further initiative, which is relevant to Ed’s concerns, is the work being taken forward by the

Health and Social Care Records Steering Group. This group, chaired by lan Carson. has
completed a review of records management in the HPSS. and issued guidance for
consultation in May of this year. This guidance will form the basis of a new circular “Good
Management, Good Records”, and new Controls Assurance standards in records

management, which will be issued in due course. It is expected that this will address
shortcomings which you have alluded to in recent iInquests.

| am copying this letter to both Ed Sumner and to John Jenkins.

Yours sincerely
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Dear John
CORRESPONDENCE FROM EDWARD SUMNER

We both received a copy of a letter sent by Ed Sumner to John Jenkins regarding
fluild management. | thought it would be helpful to outline some of the initiatives we

are taking forward.

We are organising a workshop for the early Autumn to raise awareness of the basics
of fluid management. We are relatively confident that the paediatric community has
embraced the essentials of good fluid management, however, this may not be the
case with general surgical staff in all of our hospitals. The workshop will therefore
focus on those staff who require greater training and awareness.

You will also be aware that the future shape of our hospitals as outlined in
"‘Developing Better Services” will lead to a more specialised approach to the care of
critically ili children. This work will be taken forward urgently.

A further initiative, which is relevant to Ed’s concerns, is the Steering Group on
Medical Records. This is chaired by lan Carson and will address many of the
shortcomings which have been evident in recent inquests.

| am copying this letter to both Ed Sumner and to John Jenkins.

Yours sincerely

Dr Henrietta Campbell
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